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From:

Friday, July 2, 1999 7:54:38 PM 

Message

Subject: RASC List: Today at the G.A.

To: RASCLIST@astrotech.stmarys.ca

Bcc: Geoff Gaherty

I had a good time today at the G.A., my first in 35 years! It was nice to 
meet a couple of old friends whom I hadn't seen in that time: Franklin 
Loehde and David Levy. And it was pleasant to put faces to a bunch of my 
RASClist friends: Peter Broughton, David Lane, Patrice Scattolin, and Rene 
Auclair. I'll probably add some more tomorrow.

There were many interesting papers presented. Ralph Chou talked about a 
recent controversy in Britain over the safety of Mylar solar filters; he 
feels that they're still perfectly safe. Kieran Carroll talked about MOST, 
a new Canadian scientific satellite currently on the drawing boards, 
scheduled for launch in 2002. This will monitor a number of stars for 
fluctuations in brightness which can give clues as to seismic activity 
within the stars. The RASC is acting as liaison with high school students 
for a competition to perform experiments with the satellite. Michael 
Watson demonstrated some of the many neat things you can do with 
planetarium software, especially ECU.

Peter Goering talked about a new "Dark Sky Reserve" being created by the 
Ontario government at his suggestion; this will be located at the Torrance 
Barrens Conservation Reserve just west of Gravenhurst. This was also 
reported on the front page of today's Globe and Mail. Donald Hladiuk of 
Gulf Canada Resources talked about their acquisition of large parts of the 
Steen River meteor crater, which is generating large quantities of gas and 
oil; I'd never realized that ancient meteor craters could be extremely 
profitable! Osao Shigehisa told us of a nova discovered by a junior high 
school student in Japan in 1942 while she was packing her socks for a 
trip; in Japan this is known as the "Socks star"!

After lunch, Randy Attwood recounted the landing of Apollo 11, drawing 
attention to the many near catastrophes which almost caused the mission to 
abort. Andreas Gada described the history and successes of the North York 
Astronomical Association. Finally, Leo Enright gave a detailed review of 
The Millennium Star Atlas, pointing out its many unique qualities.

Geoff Gaherty

geoff.gaherty@logicbbs.org
pop3server@mail.interlog.com
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From:

Saturday, July 3, 1999 5:19:30 AM 

Message

Subject: Re: RASC List: Today at the G.A.

To: RASCLIST@astrotech.stmarys.ca

Bcc: Geoff Gaherty

geoff.gaherty@logicbbs.org writes:
>Rene

>Auclair

Oops....mental overload had set in when I typed that! RAYMOND Auclair, of 
course. Sorry about that!

Geoff Gaherty 
Toronto Centre

geoff.gaherty@logicbbs.org
pop3server@mail.interlog.com
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From:

Saturday, July 3, 1999 8:21:00 PM 

Message

Subject: Re: RASC List: Today at the G.A.

To: RASCLIST@astrotech.stmarys.ca

Bcc: Geoff Gaherty

Since Peter has posted flash minutes, I won't rehash what went on at the 
annual meeting except to note that I met a whole bunch more RASClisters 
for the first time, including Peter himself, Mark Kaye, and Colin Haig.
And I forgot to mention Alan Whitman in yesterday's list.

Beacuse my back aws giving me grief, the only other thing I attended today 
was Jack Newton's talk on imaging, which was replete with brilliant images 
and dry humour.

Something I find really surprising is how few RASC members, other than 
national officers and centre reps, are in attendance. Only one or two from 
most of the nearby centres, and only a few dozen at most from Toronto.
This is very different from the GAs I attended 35 years ago, where 
virtually every active member of the local centre attended, and many came 
from far away. I would have thought this meeting would be particularly 
well attended because of the many collateral events taking place. Is it 
because there are too many other commitments on a holiday weekend? Or are 
we turning people off, as one member suggested, by having the council 
disappear into private meetings for almost the whole time, leaving little 
for the non-politicos to do?

Geoff Gaherty 
Toronto Centre

geoff.gaherty@logicbbs.org
pop3server@mail.interlog.com
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From:

Monday, July 5, 1999 12:01:58 AM 

Message

Subject: Re(2): RASC List: Today at the G.A.

To: RASCLIST@astrotech.stmarys.ca

Bcc: Geoff Gaherty

I had another busy day at Astronomy '99 today, the RASC part being 
officially over, though Canadians were much in evidence. First, Terry 
Dickinson talked about backyard astronomy as one of the featured 
speakers...another old friend I reconnected with, albeit briefly. Then a 
paper on Peter Millman's Army: the meteor observation teams which he 
organized over the years. It turned out that I was only person present who 
had actually been a member of his army. I described how I had literally 
"served in the trenches", observing with members of the Montreal Centre 
during the late ‘50s and early '60s, sometimes dug into snowbanks in 
Isabel Williamson's backyard which were over our heads. I said hello to 
Dr. Dorrit Hoffleit who was at this session: she had been the lecturer at 
one of the very first meetings of the Montreal Centre which I attended in

At lunch time, Ralph Chou and Guy Nason of the Toronto Centre had their 
scopes out on the steps of the Medical Centre observing the Sun.

David Levy gave one of the feature lectures in the afternoon, and then 
spent the rest of the afternoon chatting with my wife and I, with 
occasional visits from Franklin Loehde, Peter Jedicke, and Carolyn 
Petersen from Sky Publishing. At the end of the afternoon I reconnected 
with yet another oldtimer: Leif Robinson, whom I first met in 1960 at an 
ALPO/WAA convention in San Jose.

I am filled with warm feelings about the fellowship of amateur 
astronomers. If I can drop out of sight for about a third of a century, 
and then feel like I'm back in the middle of things after a single 
weekend, this is a truly remarkable group of people! Even my wife, who's 
not an astronomer, was delighted to see the friendship and fellowship 
shown by one and all.

Thanks a lot, you RASCals (and others)!

1957.

Geoff Gaherty 
Toronto Centre

geoff.gaherty@logicbbs.org
pop3server@mail.interlog.com
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P.S. Today was an important anniversary for me: 42 years ago today I 
received my first telescope, and 42 years ago tonight I had my first views 
of the Moon and Saturn through it. For once I beat the New Scope Curse!


































































































